
6. LONGHURST TERRACE/VICTORIA PARK ROAD 
 GIVE WAY CONTROL 
 

Officer responsible Author 
City Streets Manager Jeff Owen, Area Engineer, DDI 372 2507 

Corporate Plan Output: Street Markings and Signs 9.5.38 

 
 The purpose of this report is to seek Board approval to install a give way control at the intersection of Longhurst 

Terrace and Victoria Park Road. 
 
 Motorists and residents have expressed concern to Council staff at the number of vehicle conflicts that occur at 

this intersection.  
 

Motorists wishing to turn out of Longhurst Terrace are unsure or unaware they need to give way to traffic 
passing on Victoria Park Road.  They perhaps believe they are on the ‘main’ or more dominant road, and believe 
traffic on Victoria Park Road should yield to them.  This is, of course, not the case.  Longhurst Terrace forms a 
“T” with Victoria Park Road and therefore they are required to give way to traffic travelling on it. 
 

 A give way control on Longhurst Terrace will solve this problem by making the requirement that they must give 
way to traffic on Victoria Park Road. 

 
 Recommendation: That a give way control be placed against Longhurst Terrace at its intersection with 

Victoria Park Road. 


